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Can you please clarify the intent of section 14.3 (Pavement) of the Scope of Services.  Does the entire existing asphalt shoulder 
need to be replaced within the limits defined within the scope or can the existing shoulder be widened by sawcutting 12" into the 
edge of paved shoulder.

Question Submitted: 5/25/2010

Answer will be part of Revised Addendum #1.

1Question Number:

Under section of 14.1 (Survey) of the Scope of Services, it indicates survey information is available on the District's FTP site.  
There is no survey information currently on the FTP site, could it please be added.

Question Submitted: 5/26/2010

Survey information has been placed on FTP site.  No addendum required.

2Question Number:

Scope of Services, section 13.2 calls for a minimum of 13' lane width to be maintained.  Is this intended to be 11' from stripe-to-
stripe, plus an additional 1' outside of each stripe to the toe of barrier/curb?  If the intent is to be 13' stripe-to-stripe, then it 
appears that the new structure must be over-built in the 1st phase by 3' in width.

Question Submitted: 6/1/2010

As stated in Addendum #1, Lane width specified in MOT Section 13.2 does not include barrier offset.  No addendum 

required.

3Question Number:

As a follow-up to a previous question asked about the MOT lane width.  Based on the existing bridge width and the proposed 
bridge width of 44', maintaining a distance of 15'(13'+1'+1') face to face of barrier during both stages of construction does not 
appear to be feasable.  Is it the District's intent that the proposed bridge be overconstructed in width to accomidate the 13' lane 
width requirement during MOT?  

Question Submitted: 6/2/2010

It is District's intent to have 15' face to face of barrier during construction.  Bridge width is a minimum of 44' face to 

face of guardrail.  No addendum required.

4Question Number:
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All prospective bidders, subcontractors, suppliers, materialmen and all others who have an interest in these prebid questions and answers are advised 
that these items are being provided for informational purposes only and are not part of the bidding documents.  If a question warrants a clarification, 

the Department will issue an addenda addressing the request for clarification to all plan holders.  If the Department believes that the bidding 
documents adequately address the request, the contractor will be advised accordingly.


